From:

To:

Cc:

Subject: RE: SERF - schedule 5 response
Date: 11 June 2025 12:34:46

Hi [l we have spoken with our advisor and can advise the following:

These waste codes were included based on precedent from permits granted to
comparable plants, with the aim of maintaining flexibility for potential future
opportunities. We believe that, subject to appropriate waste acceptance and
handling procedures, waste streams falling under the listed EWC codes could be
suitable for incineration at the ERF. However, given that these are currently lesser
priorities and in order to avoid unnecessary delays, we will withdraw these codes
from the current application. Should the need arise in future, we would seek a permit
variation supported by the necessary technical justification.

Please let us know if you need any further information.

Kind regards

rrom: I

Sent: 11 June 2025 09:04

To: I
c

Subject: RE: SERF - schedule 5 response

morning I

Please see below for the further information request relating to some of the recently
requested waste codes.

For each of the following wastes codes provide detail on the actual wastes that will be
taken under these codes and explain how they will be suitable for incineration at the
facility:

® 180107
® 780109
® 7190305



® 190307
® 200130
® 210132

Please provide this information by 25/06/25.

Many thanks,

rrom: I

Sent: 30 May 2025 10:21

To:
c I

Subject: SERF - schedule 5 response
Hi

Please find attached our response to the Schedule 5 request for information. We also
include the additional updated documents which includes:

Heat Opportunities Report (updated)
SNCR vs SCR BAT assessment
Proposed list of EWC codes (updated)
Odour Management Plan (updated)
Point Source Emissions Plan (updated)

A

Please don’t hesitate to reach out if there’s any additional information which you require.
Please also confirm receipt when you’re back in the office.

Kind regards

Information in this message may be confidential and may be legally privileged. If you

have received this message by mistake, please notify the sender immediately, delete
itand do not copy it to anyone else. We have checked this email and its attachments
for viruses. But you should still check any attachment before opening it. We may
have to make this message and any reply to it public if asked to under the Freedom of
Information Act, Data Protection Act or for litigation. Email messages and



attachments sent to or from any Environment Agency address may also be accessed
by someone other than the sender or recipient, for business purposes.





